
 
Annual Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, April 30, 2024 
Galileo Stem Academy 

 
Welcome & Introductions: 
The meeting was brought to order at 6:10 pm by Ann Marie Baird on behalf of Brighton. There were 73 
residents in attendance, and 53 by proxy. The 60% quorum was not met, so the meeting was adjourned, 
and reconvened at 6:11pm.  
 
Proof of Notice:  
Notices were sent by mail, and included in the newsletter, and posted online. Anyone who did not 
receive notification was encouraged to let Ann Marie know so their information could be updated. 
 
Previous Meeting Minutes: 
The meeting minutes from 5.16.2023 were reviewed and approved.  
 
Financial Report:  
A copy of the 2023 Year End financial statement and the 2024 budget was provided, along with a 
projection analysis report. Jim Hatter reviewed the reserve study, process for the budget, and how the 
dues were set. Ann Marie reviewed the balance sheet and income statements, answering questions 
along the way with Jim. The Association ended the year with a net loss of $18,612.06 going into 
reserves. The 2024 budget is anticipating a net income of $42,121.00 going into reserves.  
 
Committee Reports:  
Ann Marie reviewed the various committees, and noted sign up sheets were left on the table to sign up 
if interested.  
 
Unfinished Business: 
There was no unfinished business. 
 
New Business: 
There was no new business.  
 
Election of Directors: 
Volunteers were taken for the Board and were asked to stand up and introduce themselves. The 2 
volunteers with the most votes were: Monica Braun and Kenny Pittman.  
 
Adjourn: 
The meeting was adjourned at 7.35 pm, with no further business.  
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